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UPDATE ON M/V GLENGYLE INCIDENT  
 
The Board of Directors of Uni-Asia Group Limited (the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, 
the “Group”) refers to its announcements dated 27 April 2025 and 15 May 2025 in relation to the incident 
involving M/V Glengyle (IMO 9727285) (“Glengyle”), a bulk carrier owned by Mable Bulkship S.A. (a 
wholly-owned subsidiary of the Group held through Uni-Asia Shipping Limited) and would like to provide 
the following update. 
 
Following the collision involving Glengyle and the container ship, KMTC Surabaya, the separation of 
the vessels was successfully completed on 16 May 2025. Glengyle remains moored at the same 
location on the Long Tau River and is in a stable condition. All crew members continue to be safe with 
no reported injuries. 
 
Cargo lightering operations to barges are underway to safely transfer Glengyle’s cargo. An underwater 
inspection by divers of accessible areas of Glengyle has been completed, and no additional damage 
beyond the initial assessment has been observed. 
 
We continue to work closely with the relevant authorities in accordance with the approved salvage plan. 
Discussions are ongoing regarding towing Glengyle to a port of refuge. Safety and environmental 
protection remain our top priorities throughout this process. 
  
Skimmers and containment booms remain deployed, having effectively contained any oil spillage on 
the day of separation with no further spill reported. The situation continues to be closely monitored 
under the supervision of the Vietnamese Coast Guard and environmental authorities. 
  
Investigations are currently on-going to determine the cause of the incident. Further updates will be 
provided as more information becomes available. 
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